
PRINCIPAL REPORT 

 

To: Board of Trustees, and Rob Sauer, Superintendent 

Date:  3-10-2014 

Re: Board Report 

Looking Backwards: 

Study Lunch has been successful for many of our classes; more students are turning their assignments in and 

not getting zeros.   

Saturday School:  We have added Saturday School for those students who need more time and support.  

Homedale High School honor society students are volunteering their time to come to Saturday school to tutor 

some of our at risk students who need help in some of their core subjects.  They are receiving community 

service hours for their efforts. 

After School HELP Program is continuing each Monday through Thursday from 3:15 – 4:15 

SAT Test Prep classes are being provided in the mornings for juniors from 7 – 8 each Monday and Thursday. 

Human Right Student Leadership Team:  This group of six Homedale High School students have all been 

participating in a service learning online class.  They are overseeing a dodge ball tournament during lunches 3-4 

days per week.   The goal of this intramural program is to promote the Eights Habits of the Heart at Homedale 

High School.  The teams are made up of students and even a few staff members.  It has been a lot of fun for the 

students and teachers.  Also, each week the students have been promoting a different theme from the book 

Eights Habits of the Heart.   

 

February 15, 2014  FAFSA:  All senior students are being helped with their FAFSA forms, and assistance is 

being offered to parents of senior students in filling these forms out, during school hours or after school.  

Appointments are made with Debbie Flaming, school counselor for this. 

 DION FLAMING, HHS Principal  DEBBIE FLAMING, Student  Services Specialist 

 MATT HOLTRY, Athletic Director  GLORIA LEJARDI, Registrar 

 SHAUNA BEEBE, Secretary/Bookkeeper  Other 



February 18, 2014  U-STRIVE:  Approximately 25 Homedale High School Juniors filled out applications to 

participate in the U-STRIVE program.  They traveled to Boise State University to meet with their BSU Honors 

student mentors on Saturday March 1
st
.  They started meeting with their mentors on Wednesday March 5, 2014. 

 

Homedale High School Seniors met HHS Alumni currently holding high-profile jobs in state government in 

Boise on February 19
th

.  HHS seniors who participated were Jasmin Zeggar, Kylee Jenkins, Esteban Lejardi, 

Tell Hyer, and Emileen Noblit.  Two staff also attended this event Debbie Flaming and Katie Anzalone.  This 

was a great opportunity for our seniors to learn more about state agencies and our State Government.  This was 

a great opportunity for our students.   We hope to make this an annual event. 

 

 

February 20, 2014 Lock Down Drill occurred at the High School with Homedale Police Department present.  

We did have some issues, but we will continue to train and practice.  We will conduct another Lock Down Drill, 

a Fire Drill and possibly a Security Lock Down with drug dogs this month. 

February 24, 2014 Homedale High School Parent Teacher Conferences: The HS had 84 out of 340 students 

come with their parents to meet with teachers during the parent teacher conferences.  Our next parent teacher 

conference will be April 14
th

. 

February 26, 2014 SAT Registration begins for Homedale High School Juniors.   

 



March 4, 2014 Higher Ed Days at the High School was done for the Juniors.  This gave Juniors the 

opportunity to explore college and career opportunities without leaving our campus.  Vendors and 

Representatives came and set up in the Homedale gym. 

 

March 10, 2014 Source of Strength: Debbie Flaming was chosen to be 1 of 14 trainers in the state of Idaho to 

be a Source of Strength trainer.  She will be attending a two day training beginning on March 10
th

 that will 

certify her as a trainer for this program.  The purpose of this program will be to address teen suicide, bullying, 

and many other problems that teens encounter during their 12 years in the public school system.  Homedale 

High School plans to participate in the Source of Strength training for the entire staff sometime during the 2014-

15 school year. 

Looking Forward: 

March 14, 2014  End of 3
rd

 Quarter 

March 21
st
 – March 30

th
 Spring Break 

March 12, 2014 The Go On Grant has recruited 50 10
th

 and 11
th

 grade students to be mentors of the incoming 

2014 9
th

 graders.  Currently we have 30 girls and 20 boys who will be mentors.  These students will meet with 

the 8
th

 graders on March 12
th

 to match up with their 8
th

 grade mentees.  On that date the 8
th

 graders will come to 

the high school to take a tour of our building, learn about extracurricular opportunities at the high school.  Then 

on May 7
th

 they will get together again to work on their four year plan for their 4 years at the high school, and 

they will also do an interest inventory. 

 

 



April 1
st
 – May 16

th
  SBAC Testing for 9

th
, 10

th
, and 11

th
 graders. 

Science ISAT Testing for 10
th

 graders 

April 3, 2014   COSSA College and Career Expo 

April 12, 2014  ACT Test Day at Homedale High School 

April 14, 2014  Parent Teacher Conferences 

April 14, 2014  GO ON Week: a whole week of Go On activities are planned for the HS. 

 

 

April 16, 2014  SAT Test for Junior  

April 26, 2014  Prom 

 

 

 

 

Enrollment for Homedale High School: 

Students Enrolled at Homedale High School: 340 

 

9
th

 grade   72 

10
th

 grade 103 

11
th

 grade   90 

12
th

 grade   75 
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